
				St.	Paul’s	Waccamaw	Methodist	Church	Newsletter


February	20,	2025

	


7th	Sunday	after	Epiphany


Sunday	morning


02/23/2025


Week	2	of	3	week	series	“3	Simple	Rules”


Lead	Pastor	J.R.	Virgin


Will	present	the	sermon


Do	No	Harm!


8:45	a.m.	Traditional	(Sanctuary)	and	11:15	a.m.	Traditional	(Sanctuary)


Preaching	Pastor	Len	Kircher


Do	No	Harm!


11:00	a.m.	Modern	(Berly	Hall)


For	information	about	Sunday	Worship	Service	go	to	the	website	page


https://spwmethodist.org/sunday-worship-services/.


The	8:45	am	and	11:00	am	services	will	be	live	streamed	via	the	church’s	YouTube	channel.


The	link	to	our	YouTube	channel	is:


https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2_rB7vyTH5FmKjYMKILTSg


You	can	only	see	the	livestream	from	YouTube.


The	recorded	services	for	8:45	am	and	11:00	am	will	be	available	on	our	Sermons	webpage


http://spwmethodist.org/sermons/	following	each	Service	as	well	as	on


YouTube.		They	will	be	shared	with	the	church	Facebook	friends	later.


Sermon Text:   Luke 6:27-36 (NIV) 


https://spwmethodist.org/sunday-worship-services/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2_rB7vyTH5FmKjYMKILTSg
http://spwmethodist.org/sermons/


27	“But	to	you	who	are	listening	I	say:	Love	your	enemies,	do	good	to	those	who	hate	you,	28	bless	those	
who	curse	you,	pray	for	those	who	mistreat	you.	29	If	someone	slaps	you	on	one	cheek,	turn	to	them	the	
other	also.	If	someone	takes	your	coat,	do	not	withhold	your	shirt	from	them.	30	Give	to	everyone	who	
asks	you,	and	if	anyone	takes	what	belongs	to	you,	do	not	demand	it	back.	31	Do	to	others	as	you	would	
have	them	do	to	you.

32	“If	you	love	those	who	love	you,	what	credit	is	that	to	you?	Even	sinners	love	those	who	love	them.	33	
And	if	you	do	good	to	those	who	are	good	to	you,	what	credit	is	that	to	you?	Even	sinners	do	that.	34	And	if	
you	lend	to	those	from	whom	you	expect	repayment,	what	credit	is	that	to	you?	Even	sinners	lend	to	
sinners,	expecting	to	be	repaid	in	full.	35	But	love	your	enemies,	do	good	to	them,	and	lend	to	them	
without	expecting	to	get	anything	back.	Then	your	reward	will	be	great,	and	you	will	be	children	of	the	
Most	High,	because	he	is	kind	to	the	ungrateful	and	wicked.	36	Be	merciful,	just	as	your	Father	is	merciful.


Message	From	Pastor	JR

     

     “Why	do	you	call	me	good?”	Jesus	answered.	“No	one	is	good—except	God	alone."	(Luke	
18:19)	As	we	study	the	first	of	John	Wesley's	"3	Simple	Rules",	we	are	exploring	the	call	to	do	
good.		In	the	Gospel	of	Luke,	Jesus	is	addressed	as	"Good	Teacher".		Upon	hearing	this,	Jesus	
retorted	that	only	God	is	good.		What	a	simple	yet	important	lesson	that	Jesus	is	teaching.		True	
goodness	can	only	come	from	God!		So	then	how	can	we	do	good	in	our	lives?		The	only	way	that	
we	can	do	good	is	by	allowing	the	Spirit	of	God	to	live	in	and	through	us.		As	we	fill	ourselves	more	
and	more	with	God's	Spirit,	we	will	find	ourselves	doing	more	and	more	good	in	our	world.		If	our	
desire	is	truly	to	do	good	in	this	life,	it	is	imperative	that	we	connect	with	God	each	and	every	day.		
Our	connection	will	strengthen	the	Spirit	in	us	and	will	result	in	God's	good	works	being	
exemplified	through	our	lives.		Let	us	do	good	while	knowing	that	all	good	things	come	from	
above.	

The	Best	of	All	Is...God	Is	With	Us!

	

Pastor	J.R. 


SAVE	THE	DATES

Wednesday,	March	5th	-	Ash	Wednesday	-	The	Sanctuary	will	be	open	for	dispensation	of	

ashes,	prayer,	and	Holy	Communion	between	the	hours	of	11am	-	1pm.
      


Thursday,	April	17th	-	Maundy	Thursday	-	There	will	be	a	worship	service	in	the	Sanctuary	
with	Holy	Communion	at	6:30pm.

      


Friday,	April	18th	-	Good	Friday	-	The	Sanctuary	will	be	open	for	prayer	and	worship	from	
Noon	-	3pm.

      


Sunday,	April	20th	-	Sunrise	Service	-	Will	be	held	on	the	Clubhouse	Deck	at	Litchfield	by	the	
Sea,	6:30am.	


	Message from Lynnwood H. Young

We are looking for 2 ushers for the 11:15 services – March, June, September & December.  
Please email me at Lynnwood.young@gmail.com if you are interested or have any questions.


mailto:Lynnwood.young@gmail.com


Church	Newsletter.		If	you	are	not	getting	the	church	newsletter	on	line,	you	can	go	to	the	church	website	
at	www.spwmethodist.org,	and	sign	up	on	the	bottom	of	the	page.		If	you	have	trouble,	please	call	the	
church	office	for	help.		843-237-2294.

	


Weekly	Bible	Reading:

Feb 23: Num 1-2  
Feb 24: Num 3-4  
Feb 25: Num 5-6  
Feb 26: Num 7  

Feb 27: Num 8-10  
Feb 28: Num 11-13  

Mar 1: Num 14-15; Ps 90


	Our Faithfulness Sunday, February 16, 2025


8:45 Service   175; on line viewers 143; 11:00 Service   107;  on line viewers 176; 11:15 Service   43; 
Sunday School   114     


The Sunday School Classes will meet February 23, 2025, at 10:00  TE:    The Friendship Class, Youth 
Building, New Sunday School class called the Truth Seekers, Room 305 in the CLC Building.


There	is	a	new	Sunday	School	class	for	youth	and	young	adults	which	will	meet	in	the	Discovery	Room	in	
the	CLC	during	the	10am	Sunday	School	hour.		Pastor	Len	Kircher	and	Pastor	J.	R.	Virgin	will	be	leading.


Message	from	the	Trustee	Chairperson

Repurposing	of	the	current	Youth	Building	for	GOD's	work

The	Church	Council	requested	a	sub-committee	to	discuss	and	determine	the	best	future	use	of	the	current	
youth	building	to	support	our	mission	to	do	GOD's	work	within	our	church	and	out	into	the	Community	and	
the	World.		It	was	decided	that	repurposing	the	building	as	a	very	flexible,	multi-purpose/multifunctional	
tool	that	can	be	used	as	we	are	led.		


After	many	months	of	hard	work	and	effort,	a	proposal/recommendation	was	presented	to	the	Church	
Council.		It	was	voted	on	and	approved.		The	work	will	begin	March	10th	and	take	approximately	3	months	
to	complete.		The	building	will	not	be	available	for	other	purposes	during	that	timeframe.			


The	Sunday	School	class	currently	using	one	of	the	future	large	meeting	rooms	will	begin	meeting	in	the	
Sanctuary	starting	Sunday,	March	2nd	and	the	Thursday	morning	Bible	Study	lead	by	Gay	Kelly	will	meet	in	
the	Sanctuary	during	this	time.		Other	activities	will	need	to	choose	another	meeting	room	that	will	support	
their	size	as	well.	Please	pray	for	this	resource	to	be	used	as	we	are	led	into	the	future	-	forward	focused.


Security	Cameras	and	card	access	to	primary	building	entrances


The	Trustees'	Safety	and	Security	sub-committee	is	in	the	process	of	implementation	of	a	Security	cameras	
and	card	access	system	project.	We	are	looking	for	volunteers	to	assist	with	the	installation/mounting	of	
cameras	to	cover	the	parking	lot,	primary	entrances	to	all	buildings	and	the	children's	classrooms,	as	well	as	
the	card	access	equipment	for	the	main	access	doors	of	each	building.

If	you	have	experience	or	skills	with	these	technologies,	wiring,	or	cabling	you	are	needed	to	assist	in	this	
effort.		Also	needed	are	folks	to	assist	with	the	implementation	process.




To	learn	more	or	volunteer,	please	contact	Eric	Weber	(eric@webercs.com)	or	Charles	Estabrook	
(Trusteechair@spwmethosist.org)	


Spring	is	coming

The	Trustee	Grounds	sub-committee	will	be	gearing	up	for	Spring	activities	soon.		They	will	be	proposing	
volunteer	activity	plans	for	1	morning	per	week	beginning	(TBD	-	March	after	Daylight	Savings	Time)	10am	
-12	noon	and	recurring.	Plans	to	expand	to	9am	-12	noon	as	weather	warms.	Volunteers	may	come	for	all	
or	any	portion	of	the	time.	they	will	be	working	on	site	and	will	recommend	areas	of	need	and	answer	
questions.		The	same	for	the	Prayer	Garden	area	as	well.		


If	you	enjoy	gardening	or	dressing	up	your	yard,	volunteer	to	assist	with	doing	the	same	for	GOD's	grounds	
as	well.		Look	for	these	opportunities	to	participate	and	enjoy	fellowship.


HELP	–	YOUR	ASSISTANCE	IS	NEEDED!


In	preparation	for	the	repurposing/remodeling	of	the	Youth	Building,	your	help	is	needed.		"Anything	that	
belongs	to	you,	in	the	Youth	Building	must	be	removed	by	Saturday,	February	22nd.”


If	you	have	anything	that	is	in	the	refrigerator,	that	belongs	to	you,	please	remove.		The	refrigerator	will	be	
hauled	away	in	2	weeks.		The	remodel	is	going	to	allow	the	church	to	put	all	new	appliances	for	the	kitchen.		
If	you	have	any	questions,	please	see	Gene	Posey.

SAMARITAN’S	PURSE	OPERATION	CHRISTMAS	CHILD

Thank	you	so	much	to	everyone	who	brought	items	for	the	February	kick-off	of	the	year-round	giving	
program	for	Operation	Christmas	Child.	What	a	great	start!!	The	next	collection	date	will	be	Sunday,	
MARCH	2.	Collection	containers	are	in	the	Narthex	and	Berly	Hall.		Listed	below	are	the	suggested	items	for	
March.	Please	remember	items	need	to	be	the	size	to	fit	in	a	shoebox.	Please	join	us	with	your	donations	so	
St.	Paul’s	Waccamaw	Methodist	Church	can	reach	our	goal	of	400	boxes	in	November!!

MARCH	–	Plastic	Dinosaur,	Animal	or	Action	Figure,	Small	Cars	or	Trucks,	Balls,	w/Pump	if	necessary,	
Puzzles,	Yoyos,	Legos,	Unbreakable	Drinking	Bottles/Cups	w/	Straws;	Plastic	Cereal	Bowls	and	Spoons;	
Plastic	Straws;	Fun	Eating	Utensils	(AGES	5-9)

NO	CAMO	OR	ANYTHING	THAT	LOOKS	LIKE	WAR.	NO	SOAP,	TOOTHPASTE,	LIQUIDS,	LOTIONS,	AEROSOL	
CANS,	CANDY	OR	GUM.	

If	you	have	questions,	contact	Patty	Younts	at	843-902-9304	or	Donna	Schmidt	843-222-6827


CALLING ALL PAINTERS!!

SATURDAY March 1, 9 AM - ? 


The painting team will be painting some classrooms. If you like to paint and can help out, please 
let us know. Lunch will be provided.


Call or text Peggy Homan 843.325.6323.

Thank you!


Spring is coming 
The Trustee Grounds sub-committee will be gearing up for Spring activities soon.  They 
are proposing volunteer activity starting every Tuesday morning beginning March 18 at 
9:30 am - 11:30 am and continuing forward.


We will be working all across the site and will recommend areas of particular need and 
interest. The same for the Prayer Garden area as well. 


mailto:eric@webercs.com
mailto:Trusteechair@spwmethosist.org


If you enjoy gardening or dressing up your yard, volunteer to assist with doing the same 
for GOD's grounds as well.  Everyone is invited to participate and enjoy fellowship. Bring 
your gloves and pruners!

Trustee contact - Angela Bass acbass95@gmail.com


e-Giving	–	How	to	Start	e-Giving	and	How	to	Update	Transactions


Thank	you	for	using	e-Giving	to	electronically	deliver	your	donations	to	the	church.


If	you	are	new	to	the	church,	or	want	to	start	using	e-Giving,	you	can	sign	up	today	for	e-giving.	Start	by	
going	to	http://www.spwmethodist.org/	web	page	and	clicking	“Online	Giving”	at	the	top	right	of	the	home	
page.		On	the	next	page	you	will	see	a	link	that	provides	recently	updated	instructions	on	how	to	sign	up	
and	make	your	donations	(e_Giving	Donation	Information	an	Instructions).		You	can	print	these	instructions	
or	review	them	online	to	setup	your	e-Giving	donation	and	account.


For	those	who	already	use	e-Giving,	a	reminder	that	you	may	need	to	update	your	e-Giving	account	if	you	
changed	your	pledge	amount	for	2025.		If	this	applies	to	you,	the	short	guidance	is	to	login	to	your	e-Giving	
account	and	edit	your	profile	information.		You	can	update	your	donation	amount,	payment	method	and	
next	transaction	date.		Be	sure	to	save	your	changes.		


Please	feel	free	to	call	or	email	me	with	questions	or	to	get	assistance.		You	can	reach	me	at	703-786-0670	
(cell).		Church	email	address:		treasurer@spwmethodist.org


With	love	and	blessings,


Dave	Streeter,	St.	Paul’s	Waccamaw	Methodist	Church	Treasurer


Name Tags

If you ordered a new name tag, please pick up yours this coming Sunday at the 8:45 a.m. or 11:00 a.m. 
service.  If you did not order a name tag, and would like one, please fill out the little sign up sheet that will 
be provided on the table near the name tags and place it in the offering plate.  A Big Thank You to Juanita 
Matos for printing the Name Tags!!

	


Our	Little	Garden	Child	Care

Our	Little	Garden	Child	Care	at	the	early	service	will	be	open	upon	request	or	your	child	can	sit	with	you	in	
the	service.	Please	notify	one	of	the	ushers.		We	are	excited	to	nurture	your	little	one's	faith	with	God's	
love.		If	you	would	like	to	volunteer	helping	in	the	Nursery,	please	let	Pam	Carson	know.

Church	Website	Update

We	are	in	the	process	of	updating	our	church	website	and	repairing	links	which	are	not	working.	Also,	if	you	
have	any	suggestions	for	our	web	site	or	you	notice	pages	which	need	to	be	updated,	please	contact	Fred	
Harris	at	856-381-5951	or	fharris39@gmail.com


LIVE	STREAMING	AVAILABLE

Reminder	that	live	streaming	of	our	services	are	available	on	YouTube	especially	during	inclement	
weather.	


Counseling:	on	Tuesdays	&	Thursdays	from	10am-1pm,	there	will	be	a	counselor	available	by	appointment.		
If	you	are	in	need	of	someone	to	talk	with,	this	is	a	great	opportunity	to	speak	with	an	accredited	

mailto:acbass95@gmail.com
http://www.spwmethodist.org/
https://spwmethodist.org/online-giving/
mailto:fharris39@gmail.com


professional,	free	of	charge.		Please	contact	Fran	Keller	at	843-833-3980	with	any	questions	or	to	schedule	
an	appointment.


Church	Flower	Calendar	for	2025

You	can	email	the	office	or	call	the	office	to	start	signing	up	for	the	Church	Flower	Calendar	for	2025.	This	is	
a	good	way	to	honor	someone,	celebrate	an	anniversary,	birthday,	etc.	on	Sunday	mornings.


Bricks

We	are	within	the	60	day	window	to	order	60	bricks	to	complete	the	walkway.		To	date	we	have	125	bricks.		
The	cutoff	date	is	March	31,	2025.		Don't	wait	for	the	last	minute	or	you	may	miss	out.		Order	Now!!!

Bible	Studies:


The Men’s Bible Study meets every Thursday at 8:00 a.m. in the Youth Building. Led by Bruce 
Stelow.


	Committee	Meetings	&	Work	of	the	Church:


Wesleyan	Way	towards	Wholeness	class,	Tuesdays	at	6	pm,	Wings	classroom.


Bible	Study:	

The	unique	Bible	study	Experiencing	the	Heart	of	Jesus		by	Max	Lucado will	help	build	a	deep	relationship	
with	our	Savior.		For	52-weeks,	we	will	step	into	Christ's	presence	and	experience	grace,	forgiveness,	love	
and prayer.		Thursdays	at	10:00	in	the	Youth	Building.		For	more	information	contact	Gay	Kelly.


Mary	&	Martha	Fellowship,	Every	Wednesday,	10:00	a.m.,	Discovery	Classroom.	If	you	would	like	to	sign	up	
to	come,	please	contact	Amylou	Antes	at	484-880-1032	or	email:		sophella2009@aol.com.


Annual	Endowment	Dinner,	Sunday,	February	23,	2025,	5:00	p.m.,	Berly	Hall.


Church	Council,	Tuesday,	February	25,	2025,	2:00	p.m.,	Youth	Building.


Blood	drive,	Tuesday	March	4,	8:00	am-1:00	pm.,	Youth	Building.		You	can	sign	up	online	at:		
redcrossblood.org		or	call	1-800-733-2767.		Includes	Free	A1C	test.		Many	people	will	thank	you!.		


Shrove Tuesday (also known as Pancake Tuesday or Pancake Day) is the final 
day of Shrovetide, marking the end of pre-Lent. Lent begins the following day 
with Ash Wednesday. Shrove Tuesday is observed in many Christian countries.	 

Join	us	for	a	Pancake	Shrove	Tuesday	Supper	on	March	4th	in	Berly	Hall	from	5:30	p.m.	to	7:00	p.m.	

Donations	will	be	accepted,	and	all	proceeds	will	go	to	the	St	Paul’s	Waccamaw	Methodist	Church	
Discernment	Fund.	


If	you	have	any	questions,	please	see	Alisa	Chapella.		


	


"TAKE	ME	OUT	TO	THE	BALLGAME"


http://redcrossblood.org
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shrovetide
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pre-Lent
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lent
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ash_Wednesday
https://en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christian_state


	

On	May	6,	2025	the	Myrtle	Beach	Pelicans	will	play	the	Delmarva	Shorebirds	at		Pelican	Park.		Game	time	is	
6:35	P.M.		Tickets	are	$20	each.	There	is	a	good	possibility	that	our	Pastor	JR	will	throw	out	the	first	pitch	
and	our	church	choir	can	sing	the	National	Anthem	if	they	would	like	to.		We	will	sit	together	as	a	group.

To	purchase	tickets	please	see	Bob	Maffa	or	Gene	Posey.

Let's	get	together	for	some	great	fellowship	and	some	great	baseball.

																											"PLAY	BALL"


	


The	Golf	Committee	has	announced	a	date	for	the	Church	Golf	tournament	Wednesday	June	11,	2025	at	
Wachesaw	East	Golf	Course.		We	are	also	looking	for	volunteers	for	all	committees....Contact	Bill	Alexander	
803-448-7461	or	Gene	Posey	803-315-0191	for	more	information.		Information	on	the	first	St.	Paul's	
Waccamaw	Golf	Tournament	is	now	on	the	church	website.	Included	are	entry	fees	as	well	as	how	to	sign	
up	for	this	mission	fundraiser.		You	may	access	this	page	by	going	to	the	church	home	page	and	selecting	
the	pull	down	menu;	"Ministries	&	Activities".	Then	choose	"Fundraisers"	and	here	you	will	see	a	button	for	
St.	Paul's	Waccamaw	Golf	Tournament.		Any	questions,	please	ask	Bill	Alexander	or	Gene	Posey.


	ATTENTION	ALL	GOLFERS!

The	St.	Pauls	Waccamaw	Golf	Tournament	Registration	Form	is	now	available	on	the	Church’s	home	
page.	Please	go	to	https://spwmethodist.org/.	Once	there,	scroll	down	and	select	the	button	titled	“St.	
Pauls	Waccamaw	Golf	Registration	Form”	found	above	the	calendar	of	events!


Chancel Choir Practice

Handbells meet Wednesdays at 5:00 p.m.

Chancel Choir meet Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m.


Students in the Word

Students in the Word meet 7:30 a.m. – 2:45 p.m., Mon. – Thursday (old Friendship & wings classrooms) 
and Friday in the Youth Building.  


AA

AA meets Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday at 7:00 p.m. in the Joy Classroom.

District 82 AA, every 3rd Wednesday of the month, 7:00 p.m. in the Joy Classroom.


Please let me know if I need to remove, change, or add to the following Prayer, Birthday or Anniversary 
list. Also, if you have a meeting coming up or an event or event article that needs to go in the newsletter, 

please email me at the

Church Office: office@spwmethodist.org


Thank you, Alice

Prayer Concerns/Church Family & Friends

Susan Walters 

Eva Baxter

Yvonne Moran

Jann Bullock

Amylou Antes

Nancy Hall


https://spwmethodist.org/


Fred Hutcheson

John Hall

Rachel Shumaker

Marie Beaver

Howard Horton

Janell Lerche


Davene Shehee (a friend of Leslie Hare)

Diane Minicozzi (a friend of Leslie Hare)

Ann (Rachel Shumaker’s sister)

Doretha (Rachel Shumaker’s cousin)

Matthew Leyendecker (George & Clem Leyendecker’s son)

Richie Ballengee (cancer -friend of Patty Younts)

Sam Stump (Patty Younts brother-in-law)

Connie Corriher (Jan Estabrook’s sister-cancer returned)

Somchai (Nan Black’s father)

Sheila Gryder (Jan Estabrook’s cousin)

Carmen Barnard (a friend of Steve Staton)

Liz Dallago (Bob Lawrence’s daughter)

Mark Merolla (Leslie Hare’s friend)

Allie Johnson (Age 7, 2 types of leukemia)

Sheila Baxter (daughter in law of Eva Baxter)

Ryan Heck (a friend of Betty & Henry Jobe)

Rosemary Beaver (a friend of Keri Geddings)

Ashley Calhoun (Karen Calhoun’s nephew’s wife)

George Schmidt (Colleen Welch’s dad)

Anne Miller (a friend of Phillip and Peggy Cusick)

Linda Boswell (Sandy Thompson’s sister)

Billy McGill (son of Carolyn McGill)

Michael Williams (Nancy Hall’s son)

Corby & Brian Kennison (friends of Peggy & Phillip Cusick)

Rick Bruce (a friend of Peggy & Phillip Cusick)

A friend of – did not want to name (Peggy & Phillip Cusick)

(Susan) Marie Beaver (Carl) Jim Richardson (Betsy) (friends of Jon Stuckey)

Denise (a friend of Harriet and David Moore)

Vicki Medlin (a cousin of JD & Sandi Whitmire)

Stephen Johnston (son of Ron & Ruth Johnston)

Sue Hawkins (a friend of JD & Sandi Whitmire)

Roxanna Earp (daughter of Nancy Wetsel) 

Tracy (a friend of Leslie Hare)

Marnie Heck (a friend of Henry & Betty Jobe)

Robert “Bobby” Nave (James & Leslie Hare’s cousin)

Garvin Gilley

Johanna Morrison

Tina Kolb (a close friend of James & Leslie Hare)

Diana (a friend of John & Nancy Hall)

Dan Litton (a friend of JD Whitmire)

George Leyendecker’s sister

Sarah Wilson (Jan Estabrook’s friend)

Sue Panos

Ofelia and Jorge Beltran (friends with JD and Sandi Whitmire)

Kerry Lennard (friend of Keith Black)

Milia Black (Keith Black’s mother)

Judy Ellis


February	Birthdays

Peggy	Homan	 	 	 02/20




Kim	Leatherwood	 	 02/21

Mary	Jane	Miller	 	 02/25

Samuel	Miller	 	 	 02/26

Debbie	Ann	Wright	 	 02/26

Patty	Younts	 	 	 02/26

Linda	Annette	 	 	 02/28

Jane	Sipe	 	 	 02/28


February	Anniversaries

Daryl	&	Titi	Greene	 	 	 02/21

Ray	&	KayKay	Wells	 	 	 02/27

JR	&	Carol	Roscher	 	 	 02/29


March	Birthdays

Jane	Parker																																																				03/01

Ken	Sizemore	 	 	 	 03/01

Mary	“Carol”	Caudell	 	 	 03/02

Pam	Carson	 	 	 	 03/03

Jeffrey	Edwards		 	 	 03/03

Kimmie	Dieter	 	 	 	 03/04

James	Jordan	 	 	 	 03/04

Roslyn	Keck	 	 	 	 03/06

Christine	Hogan		 	 	 03/09

Nancy	Reitano	 	 	 	 03/09

Gene	Seiveno	 	 	 	 03/10

Elizabeth	Gardner	 	 	 03/11

Mike	Collins	 	 	 	 03/14

Boots	Baker	 	 	 	 03/15

James	Michael	Archambeau	 	 03/16

Leslie	Diane	Hare	 	 	 03/21

Ruth	Carlyle	 	 	 	 03/22

Clifford	(Mike)	Roberts	 	 	 03/22

Al	Robbins,	Jr.	 	 	 	 03/24

Elaine	Yvonne	Edwards	 	 	 03/26

Traci	Satterfield		 	 	 03/27

Harriet	Nubson	 	 	 	 03/28


March	Anniversaries

Lynn	&	Jean	Young	 	 	 	 03/13

John	&	Jan	Finnical	 	 	 	 03/16

Robert	&	Karol	Anderson	 	 	 03/20

Jeff	&	Julie	Morris	 	 	 	 03/21

Ken	&	Michele	Sizemore	 	 	 03/23

Randall	&	Elizabeth	Gardner	 	 	 03/24

Charles	&	Jan	Estabrook		 	 	 03/25

Bill	&	Valerie	Alexander	 	 	 	 03/28
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